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【Topic：2023 Exchange between TFG student ambassador and Osaka prefectural Kitano High  School】 

【Date：July 26th, 2023 9:00 a.m.～12:30 p.m.】 

【Location：Taipei First Girls High School, National Taiwan Museum】 

【News report】 

The exchange between Taipei First Girls High School and Osaka prefectural Kitano  High 

School took place on July 26th. Although the weather was affected by the coming  typhoon, it wouldn't 

affect the mood of the ambassadors. With great excitement and  carefulness, the ambassadors had 

gotten ready for their first reception. 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, it’s been 5 years since the students of Kitano High  School visited 

TFG, therefore, the ambassadors cherished the opportunity to interact with the  foreign visitors. In the 

beginning ceremony, Yamamoto Misato, the teacher of the Kitano High  School greeted the ambassadors 

in Chinese. The sincerity of the guests truly moved the  ambassadors. The principle also encouraged them 

to seize the precious chance and learn from  each other. 

The TFG student ambassadors first introduced Taiwan, TFG, and themselves in a  presentation. 

They mentioned plenty of iconic food and tourist attractions in Taiwan, as well  as some fun facts and 

activities of TFG, hoping to leave a friendly and professional  impression. The Kitano High School also 

shared some of their special school events and the  appealing tourist attractions in Osaka. Moreover, 

students of Kitano High School also showed  the unique type of jump ropes in their school. Some of the 

ambassadors and the principal had  a great time experiencing the rare tradition. The ambassadors got 

acquainted with their culture  and were astonished by the various customs in different countries. 

Afterwards, the ambassadors toured Kitano High School around our campus and  history room, 

explaining the lifestyle, historical events and architecture in TFG. Fortunately, it  wasn’t raining heavily, so 

the ambassadors could introduce the beauty and history of the  architecture to the guests. The guests from 

Kitano High School paid high attention to the tour,  and the ambassadors spared no effort to share all the 

details and interesting things of TFG to  the guests. 

Next, the ambassadors exchanged gifts and had further conversations with the students  from 

Kitano High School, discussing experiences, fun facts, and cultural differences. They  also traded their 

social media accounts to keep in touch. Under heated discussions and  cheerful laughter, the 

communication time came to an end. After taking group photos, the  ambassadors and the guests head to 

their next destination–National Taiwan Museum. 

The guide introduced them to the history of the museum, the discovery process and  discoverers 

of Taiwanese plants and animals, and the culture of the aborigines. They were  amazed by the 

magnificent building and abandoned assets in this beautiful island, and  gratitude for the predecessors’ 

effort in gaining the information we learned today. The tour  drew a perfect end for the exchange. The 

ambassadors and guests from Kitano High School  said farewell reluctantly and looked forward to 

seeing each other in the future. 
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